

Newsletter Summer 2 2022

We are reaching the conclusion of another school year — what a year it has been. We have had an amazing term returning to a full programme of events such as the Summer Fayre, Sports Day, Platinum Jubilee, school visits and after school clubs. The struggles from earlier in the year with significant staff and pupil absence due to Covid seems a distant memory.

Covid

We have had a small number of Covid cases in school, government guidance remains the same. Anyone with a positive Covid test is advised to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for five days, which is when they are most infectious. For children and young people aged 18 and under this is for three days. Children who are unwell and have a high temperature are advised to stay at home and avoid contact with other people. Children can return to school when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend.

Timings of the School Day

As previously shared with you, from September to ensure we meet the 32.5 hours of weekly

schooling, registration will commence at 8:50am, anyone arriving after this time will be marked late. To support a fluid entry to school, doors will open at 8:40am.

Events in School

We have loved every minute of this term, sharing events with you all. From the Platinum Jubilee, to the Summer Fayre



and finally Sports Day. Across all three events we have raised £1375.33 for our PTA funds, an amazing achievement – thank you.

All years groups have been on an educational visit this term. Year 4 children also experienced a night away camping with Bush Craft. Wherever we have been, I always receive the same message that our children are polite, courteous and a credit to school. We are very proud of all of our children and wanted to share this with you.

Teaching Teams 2022/23

Your children will I am sure by now have told you who their new teacher is. Here is a full overview of the structure for next year:

Nursery: Miss Miller, Mrs Kushnirenko, Mrs Devine Reception: Miss Jameson, Mrs McFarlane, Mrs Longley

Year 1: Mr Kriehn, Mrs Siddle Year 2: Mr Lamb, Mrs Smith

Year 3: Mrs Roberts, Mrs Hargrave, Mrs Holmes

Year 4: Mrs Boddy, Mrs Foster

Year 5: Miss Harrison, Mrs Ashcroft

Year 6: Mr Harvey, Mrs Lambert

Hub: Mrs Roberts, Mrs Lester, Mrs Fowle

Sporting Achievements

Athletics has been the focus this term, with a number of our children from Year 5 and Year 6 taking part. Huge congratulations to Evie in Year 5 who made it through all of the heats, to finish 4th overall across the whole of the Tees Valley for throwing the Howler. An amazing achievement.

Rights Respecting School



The articles of the month for this half term were: June - Article 24 You have the right to the best health care possible and to medical care and to

information that will help you stay well.

Defibrillator

We now have a defibrillator in school, for both school and public access. We would like to express our sincere thanks to Community Public Access Defibrillators Ingleby Barwick Fund who have provided this for us.

Attendance

Covid and seasonal illness has continued to affect attendance, however, whole school attendance is 94.4%, a slight increase from Spring Term.

Curriculum learning takes place up to 3:20pm on a Friday. When a child is collected early from school they are missing key learning time. Please see our website for our Attendance Policy.

Wrap Around Care: Mrs B's Community Hive

Following our parent survey and speaking with parents on the yard, before and afterschool child care provision was something you would like to see at Myton Park. Logistically we can not provide this ourselves on site.

Throughout the year I have been working with Mrs B to secure a partnership to provide this service for you, which



launches in September. You can now register and book places in preparation for the new school year. To do this use the link below to register and you will be sent a link. You can then register the days you think you will need, at the point of payment 'Mrs B'. Once you are ready to confirm dates then complete the payment option.

support@completeducationsolutions.uk

The cost of this service is:

- Breakfast Club: £6.50 plus £1.50 drop off charge – this includes breakfast.
- Afterschool Club: £12.00 plus £1.50 pick up charge – this includes a light snack.

(If you require pick up and drop off 5 days per week please contact Mrs B to discuss this

charge.) It is important to note for Mrs B to operate this service, there needs to be a minimum of 8 children each morning and afterschool.

For further information please contact Mrs B directly on 01642 769548, 07826857856, andrea@mrsbschildcare.com

Earrings

If you are considering getting your child's ears pierced, we do ask that this is done at the start of the summer holidays, to allow maximum healing time. In line with safety requirements earrings do need to be removed for all PE sessions. Where it is less than 6 weeks since piercing or where there are exceptional circumstances earrings can be taped. Taping must be secure and in place prior to school, as staff will not apply taping. If you feel there is an exceptional circumstance please come into school to discuss this, the final decision will remain with school.

Year 6

Our Year 6 children deserve a special recognition as they prepare to move to their secondary schools. This year saw a return to end of key stage 2 SATs assessments, before this year, their last full year of uninterrupted schooling was in Year 3. They have risen to the occasion admirably, demonstrating a 'can do' and 'will do attitude'. We are so incredibly proud of them

and wish them every success as they embark on their secondary school adventures.

Warm Welcomes

We are very excited to announce new additions to the Myton Park Team. From September we are looking forward to welcoming Miss Harrison who is joining us from Middlesbrough, Mr Kriehn who is joining us from Leeds and Mrs Devine. In addition, Mr Snedon will be joining school in his role as sports apprentice.

Diary Dates

We will share a full programme of events when we return to school.

- Wednesday 20th July: Year 6 Leavers Celebration
- Thursday 21st July 2022: School finishes for the Summer
- Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd September 2022: PD days
- Monday 5th September 2022: Children return to school.
- Wednesday 7th September 2022: Year 6 children depart for Robinwood.

All that remains for me to say on behalf of the whole Myton Park Team is a huge thank you to you all for your support this year – it really does mean a lot. Have a safe and restful summer and we can't wait to see you all again on Monday 5th September.

Have a great

Best Wishes

Mrs Williams